My name is Bret Frauendiener. | am life
long Oregon resident and Medically Retired
Deputy Sheriff. My biggest issue is the
guilty until proven innocent provision on
this bill. When Measure 114 was originally
found to violate the Oregon Constitution, it
never went into effect. It was still legal to
purchase magazines that held more than
10 rounds. This bill would make it a crime
for anyone who purchased one of these
magazines, when it was still legal to do so.

This goes against the fabric of the State
and Federal Constitutions, where the
burden of proof lies on proving innocence.
This is especially true, since there was no
law signed into effect, that would have
prohibited the purchase in the first place.

| would simply ask, to grandfather those
already in possession of magazines to be



grandfathered in. Then set a date where
they can no longer be purchased, after the
law is signed into effect. This is what
Washington and other states have done.
Not to mention this would be next to
impossible to prove and would burden our
court system with citizens who technically
did nothing wrong, as again, there was no
law signed to prevent it.

Thank You For Your Time,

Bret Frauendiener



